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The regular meeting of the Colby Common Council was called to order at 7:09 P.M. by Mayor James Schmidt. On roll call: Solberg, O’Brien, T Schmidt, Kolden, Hesgard, Oestreich, Hederer and Kaiser. Also present were Mayor James Schmidt, Clerk Gurtner, DPW Harland Higley Jr and Engineer Mike Voss. 

Agenda was posted by the clerk.The agenda will stand as the order of the meeting.

Minutes of the September 3rd meeting were pre-read and reviewed. Motion was made by T Schmidt, seconded by Solberg to approve the minutes as presented. Motion carried with a voice vote.

Financial Statement and Bills were discussed. Motion was made by T Schmidt, seconded by Hederer to Change Order #2 to Switlick & Sons for $4,450.  Motion carried with a voice vote. Motion was made by Hederer, seconded by O’Brien to approve the financial statement and bills including a pay request for Switlick & Sons for $179.876.20. The amounts approved are as follows: General Fund $290,482.72; Water Department $35,852.38; Sewer Department $64,625.22; Net payroll $20,717.92. Motion carried with a voice vote. 

Colby-Abbotsford Police Commission met on September 9th.      

The commission approved minutes and expenditures.

Sell 2010 Expedition: Chief Bauer said the new Dodge Durango would be in service in about 45 days, making the 2010 Expedition available for sale. The unit was formerly used as the K-9 vehicle. He said the vehicle was not worth a lot of money, perhaps only $500.00. The commission moved to post the vehicle for sale on the Wisconsin Surplus website, with proceeds from the sale to be deposited in the CAPD vehicle replacement fund. 

2020 Budget: Chief Bauer presented a proposed 2020 CAPD budget. He noted several details in the budget, including approximately $75,000 in metal plate income, adjusted fuel expenses, variables in health insurance costs for a new officer and no audit costs. Bauer said the fund balance would be reduced by $25,000. The total 2020 proposed budget is $1,019,996, which would be supported by $457,635 from the City of Abbotsford and $374,428 from the City of Colby. The total increase to the municipalities is slightly over $28,000 from the 2019 budget. The commission moved to submit the 2020 proposed budget to the Abbotsford and Colby city councils for approval. 

Chief’s Report: Chief Bauer said things have been running well. He said officers had developed good leads in several investigations, despite numbers being down due to short staffing. The K-9 was deployed seven times in August, resulting in three arrests for various drug offenses. Bauer said an ATV operator was recently stopped for speeding in Colby. The operator was under the age of 16 and was not to be operating the vehicle without an adult present. Bauer said ATV/UTV issues would continue to be addressed in Colby and Abbotsford. Bauer said negotiations were continuing with Hank Blazel regarding property violations. Options could be fines added to the property tax roll if not paid. Bauer noted that it costs money to prosecute such violations. Bauer said the CAPD charges $10 for responding to vehicle lockouts, with vehicle owners required to sign a release of liability form. The commission moved to accept and file the Chief's Report. 

Nicholas Rudolph is the candidate that has been selected. Motion was made by T Schmidt, seconded by Hesgard to hire Nicholas Rudolph as a Colby-Abby PD Police Officer. Motion carried with a voice vote. 

Parks/Rec/Recycling Committee met on September 19th. 

Request from Colby Lion’s to construct structure in North 1st Street Park: The Colby Lion’s would like to put up a permanent structure to replace their bingo tent in the North 1st St Park, they currently have a donation to put towards the building. They are looking to construct roughly a 32’ x 50’ building. The Lions came to the meeting to ask the City to ask where they can place a building and what the City thinks of the idea. The building needs to go north and south in the North Street Park as to not encroach on the railroad. Plans for the future on the current structure were discussed. At this time there are no plans to do anything since that shelter was recently concreted. The committee and the lions thought one large building to be shared between the food stand and the Lions during Cheese Days would be a good idea. Could put roll up garage doors in the structure to separate the food area from bingo. If one continuous structure was constructed it would be moved down First street to the north more. The committee and the Lion’s members agreed that one continuous building would look better than two separate ones but the Lions had no preference either way. It was agreed that a future meeting would be held to talk on the project further.  

2020 Budget: The committee discussed park projects to be included in the 2020 budget. Small shelter down at the ball park: $1,000; woodchips $400; quick pitch for the fields, 2 loads, $2,400; trees $600; spray fields $1,200; Colby Cheese memorial marker $2,500; pressure wash and stain gazebo $2,000; privacy lattice between Spence and Clark in the South 1st Street park $5,000. The total budget for 2020 would be $15,100. 

Central Fire & EMS District met on September 19th.    

We did not have minutes from the meeting yet – they will be distributed when complete. 

Public Works Committee met on September 19th. 

Cedar Corporation Contract for DOT Grant: Brian Chapman of Cedar Corporation spoke to the committee about a one-time $75 million-dollar local government transportation grant through the State of Wisconsin DOT, the Multimodal Local Supplement (MLS) grant program. The grant program covers such projects as resurfacing of roads, road re-construction projects, new road construction, culverts, bicycle/pedestrian trails, etc. The application process to apply is relativity simple. The City would have until December 6, 2019 to apply for the grant and the grant would be awarded in February of 2020 with the City having six years to complete the project. The project or projects (can apply for up to three different projects) have to meet certain qualifications and cost a minimum of $250,000.  Cedar Corporation would write the application for the City at a cost of $1,000. The $1,000 will cover the cost of applying for the MLS grant along with the MSID (which is another grant program Cities can apply for to help with street work). The committee and DPW Higley would like to sit down with Cedar Corp and have a discussion about the best street project to include in the application. The committee approved the contract with Cedar Corporation for $1,000. Motion was made by Hederer, seconded by Kaiser to enter into a contract with Cedar Corporation to apply for a DOT grant on behalf of the City with the cost to do so not to exceed $1,000. Motion carried with a voice vote.

Purchase of a Shared Street Sweeper: DPW Higley was approached by a neighboring community to see if the City would be interested in sharing the cost of purchasing a street sweeper with other communities. The street sweeper would be used by all communities sharing the cost. DPW Higley was concerned about the cost/paying of maintenance/repairs on a shared piece of equipment. Currently Whirlwind out of Spencer does the street sweeping and leaf pick up for the City. The committee decided that hiring someone else to the street sweeping and leaf pickup made more sense than purchasing one at this time. 

[bookmark: _Hlk20818597]Renew Contract with Hydro Design for Cross Connection Inspections: The committee discussed renewing the contract with Hydro Design for Cross Connection Inspections. The committee moved to renew the contract with Hydro Design for Cross Connections Inspections in the City for two years in the amount of $6,528 with the contract to be reviewed by the City attorney. Motion was made by Hederer, seconded by Hesgard to renew the contract with Hydro Design for Cross Connections Inspections in the City for two years in the amount of $6,528. Motion carried with a voice vote. 

Five Year Street Plan: The committee reviewed a new five-year street plan. The committee discussed the list as presented and the priority of each project. The proposed five-year street plan included work on:
-North 2nd Street: from W. Spence Street to W. Adams Street 
-South 3rd Street: from W. Spence Street to Clark Street
-West Broadway Street: from S. Division Street to S. 3rd Street
-South 2nd Street: from W. Spence Street to W. Broadway Street
-East Lincoln Street: 1 block
-E. Clark Street: 2 blocks
The committee moved to approve the new five-year street plan as presented. Motion was made by O’Brien, seconded by Solberg to approve the Five Year Street plan as presented. Motion carried with a voice vote.

2020 Budget: The committee discussed projects to be included in the 2020 budget. Some budget items to consider are crushing concrete again and putting money into the equipment fund. 

Finance Committee met on October 1st. 

The committee met to review the preliminary 2020 budget. 

Mayor Schmidt: Mayor Schmidt reported on the meeting of United Communities of Clark County. 

Harland Higley: The following building permits were issued: Jessica Scheer, 507 S Main St, new metal roof; Nate Bowe, 218 S 3rd St, re-roof house; Rebekah Raschke, 106 S 3rd St, fence; Diane Hardrath, 110 S 6th St, re-roof.

DPW Higley reported on the water pumpage and well levels. Pember has done some more work in the city, but are not complete. Both new pick-up trucks are in and the old ones are on a bidding site. He spoke in favor of funding for renovations at the city hall and also equipment purchases. 

Engineer Mike Voss: Mike Voss said to continue to hold the final check for August Winter. Weather has been an issue of the landscaping on the S 4th Street Project. The lateral issue in the Well Transmission project has been resolved. MSA is working with Pember to resolve an issue with the nitrate analyzer that was installed in the project. 

[bookmark: _Hlk518999280]Operator’s Licenses: The city received the following applications for operator’s licenses: Brooke Abel, N11250 Oak St, Spencer, WI – Motion was made by Kaiser, seconded by Hederer to approve. Motion carried with a voice vote. 

Resolution 5-2019: Motion was made by Kolden, seconded by T Schmidt to approve Resolution 5-2019 to create a US Census Complete Count Committee as follows. Motion carried with a voice vote.

Resolution 5-2019
City of Colby
Resolution Creating a US Census Complete Count Committee


WHEREAS, the U.S. Census Bureau is required by the United States Constitution to conduct a count of all persons; and
WHEREAS, the Census count requires extensive work, and the Census Bureau requires partners at the state and local level to insure a complete and accurate count;
WHEREAS, the Complete Count Committee include individuals and organizations from the City of Colby and the City of Abbotsford’s government; community and faith-based organizations; the media; education; business; labor; and other individuals or organizations that work with or are familiar with hard-to-count residents;
WHEREAS, the City of Colby Complete Count Committee will work with the City of Abbotsford, the Census Bureau and the State of Wisconsin to strive for an accurate count.
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Colby establishes a 2020 Census Complete Count Committee jointly with the City of Abbotsford.

James W Schmidt, Mayor
Connie L Gurtner, Clerk

Fair Housing Proclamation: Motion was made by Hederer, seconded by Oestreich to approve the City of Colby Proclamation as follows. Motion carried with a voice vote.

CITY OF COLBY
PROCLAMATION
FAIR HOUSING
Whereas, it is important to reaffirm the commitment of the City of Colby regarding citizens’ right to buy, sell, rent or otherwise secure housing in the City of Colby without regard to sex, race, religion, marital status, age, national origin, income or financial status in conformance with Title VIII of the Civil Rights Action of 1968 a/k/a the Federal Fair Housing Law and State Open Housing Law.
Now, Therefore, I, James Schmidt, Mayor of the City of Colby, on behalf of the City of Colby and its residents, do hereby proclaim the importance of the principles of Fair Housing in the City of Colby and encourage all housing providers to support and affirm their commitment to Fair Housing.
James W Schmidt, City Mayor
Garbage & Recycling Contract with Advanced Disposal: United Communities of Clark County negotiated a 10 year contract with Advanced Disposal and it includes pricing for garbage and recycling with carts at a cost of $11.75 per unit ($4.00 for recycling and $7.75 for refuse). This is an amendment to the previous contract we approved last month is include a lower rate per unit but extend the contract to 10 years. Motion was made by Kolden, seconded by Hesgard to approve the contract with Advanced Disposal including the cart service for a 10 year term at a rate of $11.75 per unit.  Motion was carried with a voice vote. 
Designated Trick or Treat Hours: Motion was made by O’Brien, seconded by Oestreich to designate October 31st from 4 to 7 PM as trick or treat hours. Motion carried with a voice vote.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Committee meetings for October:  Colby-Abbotsford Police Commission will meet on October 14, 2019 at 6:00 P.M. at the Police Department. Central Fire & EMS will meet on Thursday, October 17, 2019 at 7:00 P.M. at Station 3. Personnel/Labor Relations will meet on Tuesday, October 15, 2019 at 6:30 P.M. 

Adjourn:  Motion was made by O’Brien, seconded by Oestreich to adjourn at 7:53 PM. Motion carried with a voice vote.

Approved _____________________
                James W Schmidt, Mayor 

Attest _________________________
              Connie Gurtner, Clerk
